Mr. and Mrs. Elwood G. Pitzer, 701 West High Street, Springfield, Ohio.

Dear Elwood and Mrs. P.:

Congratulations on the arrival of Philip Elwood. Mrs. Allen and I both are very happy for you, and we trust that the mother and the young son are getting along famously well.

This "doc's bag" is a very clever arrangement.

Bobby Allen saw it and smiled. He just returned from Philadelphia where he obtained his M.D. degree from the medical college there. He was president of his class, and yesterday we received another letter stating that Beb had been made chairman of the 1944 alumni medical association. That is for his medical class. Bob will interne at the University of Kansas Hospitals beginning November 1. He is now taking a short rest and a deferred honeymoon. He was married in April and went back hitting the ball, as he completed his medical course of four years in three without any vacation whatsoever.

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebounds. Some of these names may not be at all familiar to you, but anyhow it will give you the doings and activities of the University here. I write these monthly letters to the boys overseas in an effort to do something on the home front for the boys who are doing the bigger job for us overseas.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH